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2016 was quite a year. Public Health 
England engaged with a large number of 
local organisations and individuals about our 
plans including attending meetings, setting 
up displays, delivering presentations and 
hosting two public exhibitions.

During the year we gathered huge 
numbers of your ideas, comments and 
feedback which were overwhelmingly 
positive. We will include this feedback, 
where possible, in our final design before 
we submit a planning application during 
summer 2017.

During 2017 and beyond, we will 
continue to communicate and consult 
with local people and welcome any 
comments or questions. 

Key themes raised at our consultation 
events:

Jobs, training and apprenticeships: 
We have made strong links with local 
educational establishments and started 
developing an apprenticeship scheme.

Welcome from  
Public Health  
England

A year of progress for PHE and Harlow
Transport: We are developing a 
comprehensive travel plan, which will 
emphasise alternative travel methods 
to the car. 

Housing: We are regularly talking to 
Harlow Council about its plans for 
additional housing in the area.

For full details on how we are 
responding to your feedback see 
pages two and three. 

If you have any questions about our 
plans, please do not hesitate to get in 
touch using the contact details below.
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Welcome to the third issue 
of The Hub, the community 
newsletter designed to keep 
you fully informed about 
PHE’s plans to create a 
Science Hub at Harlow. 

Our proposed development 
is located on the vacant 
GlaxoSmithKline (GSK) 
site, on the Pinnacles 
employment area in Harlow. 
The plans will see us relocate 
a major part of our scientific 
facilities as well as our 
headquarters to Harlow. 

These proposals represent a 
once in a lifetime opportunity 
to bring together key public 
health functions for England 
on one site and to create a 
centre of excellence unique 
in Europe.

Do you want us to 
come and speak to 
your group?

Please get in touch, 
we’d be more than 
happy to talk to you.

For the latest information about 
our plans visit: 
www.gov.uk/phe/harlow



Jobs and training
 
The creation of jobs, apprenticeships and training 
opportunities is nearly always the first topic to be 
raised in our discussions, with economic benefits 
for the whole of Harlow a very close second.
 
Our plans are simple: we want to recruit and retain 
the best possible talent, whether it is for our highly 
specialised roles or for the support staff we will 
need on the campus. 

Initially we expect up to 2,750 staff will work at 
the campus. With provision for future potential 
expansion that figure could reach more than 3,200.

The boost to jobs and investment provided by 
PHE Harlow will have a positive impact on the 
local economy. 

An increase in the number of people employed 
will lead to more money being spent in local 
businesses, supporting growth and prosperity.

Apprenticeships
 
Although first staff will not move onto the site 
until 2021/22, we have already begun laying the 
foundations for jobs and training. 

Links are being established with schools, colleges 
and universities, including stalls at local careers 
fairs and taking part in early discussions to explore 
opportunities to develop an apprenticeship scheme. 

We have held specific interactive sessions for local 
secondary and primary school students to engage 
with PHE scientists and are planning a programme 
of events to take place during Science Week 2017. 
Our engagement with schools, colleges and 
universities is ongoing.

Raising public awareness 
of signs and symptoms of 
cancer and encouraging 
people to see their GP

Contact us at pheharlow@phe.gov.uk or 0800 228 9100

You told us what you wanted...
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May 2016
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Second public
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Summer 2017
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2016 - 2019
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Summer 2017
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 moving in
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Final 
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for future

Ongoing 
community 

engagement

2024 
Site fully 

operational



Transport

From our engagement we’re acutely aware that 
additional pressure on the transport network is a 
concern for people. 

Our planning application to Harlow Council will be 
accompanied by an Environmental Statement that will 
include a chapter on transport impact and a Transport 
Assessment. These documents will assess the effects 
of traffic generated by the Science Hub and identify 
appropriate measures to lessen the impact. 

These measures include the preparation of a detailed 
and extensive travel plan which will encourage staff 
and visitors to use alternative methods of travel to 
the private car. The site is already well connected to 
existing passenger transport services and pedestrian/
cycle routes and current ideas include a shuttle bus 
service; car share scheme; cycle/walk to work schemes 
and alternative methods of working. 

The effectiveness of the Travel Plan will be regularly 
monitored to ensure the right measures are in place to 
maximise its impact.

Housing
 
Another area of priority which has been raised 
with us many times is housing, especially the 
need for social and affordable housing in the 
area. 

The Council is currently in the process of 
preparing a new Local Development Plan 
to address future housing and employment 
requirements, and has consulted 
on a number of example options for 
accommodating future growth. It will provide 
for new housing to meet Harlow’s future 
needs over the period that PHE is developing 
and occupying the Science Hub. 

The new Science Hub is to be located 
on a major site in an existing designated 
employment area within Harlow and therefore 
already forms part of the employment land 
provision within the town.

Preventing childhood 
obesity by improving 
health behaviours such 
as poor diet and lack of 
physical activity

Contact us at pheharlow@phe.gov.uk or 0800 228 9100
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... and this is how PHE is responding



Contact us at pheharlow@phe.gov.uk or 0800 228 9100

Have your say 
We are always keen to hear your 
views on our plans. You can email 
us at pheharlow@phe.gov.uk or call 
0800 228 9100.

May June July

November OctoberFebruary
2017

January

• Meeting with Hunsdon 
Parish Council
•Meeting with Harlow 
Faith Forum

• Met BTEC and A-level 
Science students in 
Harlow College

• Meeting with Roydon 
Parish Council

• Meeting with Harlow 
Art Trust

The proposals include retention of existing buildings and 
development of new state of the art research and development 

facilities

Latest Plans
Protecting and improving
the nation’s health

Email us: pheharlow@phe.gov.uk

Planned Expansion Masterplan

Visual 1 - Building 18/19 Visual 1 - Building 18/19 Visual 1 - Building 18/19

This board shows how the proposals have changed since the previous exhibition in May 2016 and provides additional illustrative information not previously 
available. We have listened, changed and adapted our proposals.
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   Updated view towards 
PHE’s arrivals, reception 
and visitor centre buildings. 
These buildings will provide 
publicly accessible exhibition 
space, a training laboratory 
for educational purposes and 
a media centre. 

The buildings have been 
updated since the last public 
exhibition and are likely to 
be at least two storeys in 
height to accommodate the 

The plans include a publicly 
accessible landscaped area 
adjacent to these buildings.

1 1

Visual 1 - Building 18/198 Visual 1 - Building 18/199 Visual 1 - Building 18/1910
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   Suggestive view from 
within the main site looking 
towards the largest proposed 
new building. 

2

   View from Fourth 
Avenue/Coldharbour Road 
south west towards the site. 
The image shows how the 
existing landscaping features 
on the north east corner 
of the site will be retained. 
It also shows the existing 
retained buildings.

3

   View towards the 
multi-storey car parks on 
the site. They are needed 
to accommodate PHE’s 
staff and visitor parking 
requirements and are based 
on anticipated travel to 
work patterns whilst having 
regard to the Travel Plan. Car 
parking demand is currently 
being discussed with Essex 

parking provision will be 
agreed with ECC prior to 
submission of the application.

4

   This illustrative image 
shows the view from the 
roundabout south west of the 
site (Elizabeth Way and Third 
Avenue). This shows that the 
existing woodland is retained 
and that there is likely to be 
minimal visual impact from 
this view.
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   These artist’s 
impressions show the 
anticipated landscaped ‘green 
ring’ within the site. The green 
ring incorporates canopies 
which provide both open 
space and circulation within 
the site and a physical link 
between the retained and 
new buildings.

6/7

   The visual shows the 
anticipated internal walkway 
and landscaped approach 
for visitors and staff looking 
towards the retained and 
refurbished buildings. 

8

   This impression shows 
how the planned future 
expansion buildings may look 
from Coldharbour Road. 

9

   The image shows the 
largest proposed building, 
the planned future expansion 
buildings and the landscaped 
green ring within the main 
site. 
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Artist’s impression of the planned expansion buildings.

• Second public 
exhibition
• School and college 
workshops

• Harlow jobs fair 
• Stall in the Harvey Centre

 

• Sir Charles Kao UTC 
Futures Day
• Contact with Harlow 
Residents’ Associations
• Meeting the Chamber of 
Commerce
• Consultation with 
Harlow Civic Society

• Contact with key health 
providers in Harlow
• Meeting with Harlow 
Youth Council
• Meeting with Anglia 
Ruskin University
• Ongoing engagement 
with Robert Halfon MP

August September

December

• Meeting with Head of 
External Affairs at 
Stansted Airport

• Meetings with Essex 
County Council 
Economic Development
• Discussions with nearby 
MPs and Council 
leaders
• Stalls in the Harvey 
Centre, Harlow Central 
Library and Civic Centre

• First public exhibition
• Initial contact with key 
organisations and 
residents in Harlow
• Heart 4 Harlow Festival
• Stall in the Harvey 
Centre

• Meeting with West Essex 
Practice Managers and
Harlow Leisurezone CEO
 • Meetings with 
Sawbridgeworth Town 
Council, Harlow Education 
Consortium and local 
headteachers

 • Presentation to Essex 
Council Cabinet

 • Meeting with Essex 
Employment and 
Skills Board
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Listening to Harlow

Ever since the Government supported our 
plans to create a public health Science 
Hub at Harlow, we have set out to engage 
across the local community. We are 
determined to achieve two things – to 
inform as many people as we can about our 
ambitions to build a world-class Science 
Hub and to provide those same people with 
the opportunity to give us their views and to 
help us shape our plans. As we look ahead 
to the submission of a planning application 
in the summer I don’t want any of you to 
think our engagement ends there. It won’t. 
It will continue for as long as we are part of 
the town and the community.

Keep in touch
@PHE_UK

FREEPOST PHE Harlow Consultation

pheharlow@phe.gov.uk

0800 228 9100
If you require this document in another format please contact 
publications@phe.gov.uk or call us on 020 8327 7018

“

”
Duncan Selbie 
PHE Chief Executive


